

## City of New Bedford

## IN COMMITTEE

March 23, 2023

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on City Property at a Meeting held on Tuesday, March 14, 2023, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Gomes and Pereira, requesting, that the Committee on City Property and Mary Rapoza, Director, Parks, Recreation and Beaches, meet with Mr. Joseph Pacheco, President, and Commodore of the Low Tide Yacht Club and the Fort Rodman Marine Educational Association, for the purposes of discussing the educational program held between May 15th and September 15th at Fort Taber, and further, to discuss issues with meetings and services that the Low Tide Yacht Club provides after the 8:00 p.m. closing of Ft. Taber, and ways the City can assist the club with access to the facilities after hours for said meetings and services. (Ref'd 10/13/2022)

On motion by Councillor Pereira and seconded by Councillor Burgo, the Committee VOTED: To recommend that the City Council take "NO FURTHER ACTION" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Gomes and Pereira, requesting, that the Committee on City Property and Mary Rapoza, Director, Parks, Recreation and Beaches, meet with Mr. Joseph Pacheco, President, and Commodore of the Low Tide Yacht Club and the Fort Rodman Marine Educational Association, for the purposes of discussing the educational program held between May 15th and September 15th at Fort Taber, and further, to discuss issues with meetings and services that the Low Tide Yacht Club provides after the 8:00 p.m. closing of Ft. Taber, and ways the City can assist the club with access to the facilities after hours for said meetings and services. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON CITY PROPERTY

Councillor Maria E. Giesta, Chairperson

MEG/at



## CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

**CITY COUNCIL** 

October 13, 2022

## WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that the Committing on City Property and Mary Rapoza, Director, Parks, Recreation and Beaches, meet with Mr. Joseph Pacheco, President, and Commodore of the Low Tide Yacht Club and the Fort Rodman Marine Educational Association, for the purposes of discussing the educational program held between May 15 and September 15 at Fort Taber, and further, to discuss issues with meetings and services that the Low Tide Yacht Club provides after the 8:00 p.m. closing of Ft. Taber, and ways the City can assist the club with access to the facilities after hours for said meetings and services.

Brian K. Gomes, Councillor at Large Ryan J. Pereira, Councillor Ward Six